Bloxham Parish Council wishes to object to the proposed development for the following reasons:

1. It is against the Emerging Cherwell Local Plan; which states that Banbury should not be extended beyond the historic Salt Way. Salt Way is an iron age historical road that forms part of local circular walks, it is a Cherwell District Council designated wildlife site, and a National Cycle Network in an area with limited access to open countryside.

2. The Emerging Local Plan has designated this area as a green buffer to prevent the coalescence of Banbury into neighbouring villages.

3. This site was not included in the Emerging Local Plan.

4. There is no safe designated cycle path along the A361 directly into Banbury.

5. The A 361 has the worst accident record in the North of the County, it can not be easily expanded without further encroachment into, and destruction of the countryside. 

6. CRAITLAS indicated that the A361 suffered from pinch points along the Bloxham Road and that many of the road junctions are at capacity further development already approved by the Secretary of State for Bloxham, Hook Norton and The Salt Way will only add to this congestion.

7. No assessment of the safety of road users and pedestrians appears to have been carried out.

8. The A361 is recognised as the main route for commercial vehicles leading to the West Country.

9. Rush hour traffic travelling along A361 towards Banbury will be held up by traffic entering the A361 from the development, as priority on the proposed roundabout will be from the Development, causing more congestion and delays to an already over loaded A361.

10. It appears that traffic in and out of the development has only one entrance /exit to the A361. This is a poor design making the development a massive cul de sac.   

11. The transport assessment submitted with the application makes light of problems at the Queensway/A361 junction.  It is proposed to signalise the crossing, which is likely to cause tailbacks along the A361 in both directions.  Neither Queensway nor the A361 have been designed for heavy traffic. 

12. The Bloxham Road and Oxford Road T junction is at present controlled by traffic lights and without this development congestion, hold ups and tail backs are experienced along the Bloxham Road.

13. The Wykham Lane junction not far from the proposed development is a notorious accident blackspot, as witnessed by the costly road signage which could not prevent a major accident involving a cyclist in early 2013.

14. Wykham Lane itself is a narrow pot-holed country lane, where at one point there is only room for one car to pass because of the bridge over the road. The road cannot be widen because of this bridge. This unsuitable road would be a dangerous rabbit run for cars trying to avoid  the congestion on the A361.

15. Drainage along the A361 is problematic already.  In 2013 there was a constant flow of water across the road heading out to Banbury, leading to ice across the road, acknowledged by the erection of an “danger ice” sign after a car ended up in the ditch

